Education Safeguarding bulletin for early years settings:
Spring term 2025
Hello everyone,
I’m pleased to see that we are starting to see some Spring weather creeping in and we are fast approaching the end of term!  It’s been a busy term again and it was really great to see so many of you at the safeguarding briefings over the last couple of weeks.  Our numbers at the in-person sessions are increasing, which is great, and we had a total of 207 people overall engage with the briefings this term.  I also wanted to touch on the Level 3 training, as again, we have had really strong interest from our EY / clubs providers.  In total, we have now trained 125 Designated Safeguarding Leads in the EY / clubs sector and we have 111 who have registered for future events.  The Level 3 training has been a fantastic opportunity to further shape and support safeguarding across all our settings and we very much look forward to seeing more of you later this year.  You can book for all our training via Education Essex Online booking system


Have a wonderful spring break (if you are having one!) 

Jo 

Jo Barclay
Head of Education Safeguarding and Wellbeing





Regards
Jo
Jo Barclay
Head of Education Safeguarding and Wellbeing
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[bookmark: _Toc194309802][bookmark: _Toc190082329]Early Years Questionnaire 
Many of you completed our safeguarding questionnaire last academic year.  We had 336 returned, which was a great achievement, given it was the first time we had asked settings to complete this.  To build on this, we will be sending out this year’s questionnaire at the start of next term for completion over the summer term. The questionnaire is not onerous and takes less than half an hour to complete.  It can be used to self-assess your safeguarding practice and support your oversight of safeguarding arrangements in your provision.  We want to assure you that we do look at each return and use it to inform our work and resources, so we are able to better support you in your safeguarding role going forward.  
We will update you of our findings at future briefings. 
[bookmark: _Toc194309803]Restrictive Physical intervention Training pilot
Restrictive Physical Intervention (RPI) training pilot for Early Years Settings
Many early years settings have reported that they would benefit from training on how to use restrictive physical intervention as part of co-regulation techniques. RPI training is currently available for all schools and settings, but you have told us that bespoke training for early years would be more useful. We are currently in discussion with PRICE, our training partner for RPI, about piloting a course targeted specifically at early years settings. To ensure there is enough demand and the training is viable, we are seeking expressions of interest. To express your interest, please complete this short form:  https://forms.office.com/e/axSHjBNybp 
[bookmark: _Toc194309804]Domestic abuse services in Essex from 1 April 2025
Essex County Council, Southend-on-Sea City Council, Thurrock Council and the Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner’s office have been working together to jointly commission new domestic abuse services. These will be delivered across Greater Essex from 1 April 2025 and have been confirmed as the below:
1. Safe Steps will continue to deliver front door access to information, advice, guidance and specialist services across Greater Essex through Essex Compass. Support for both victims and perpetrators will be accessed through Essex Compass from 1 April 2025. 
1. The Next Chapter (East of England) will deliver victim support in the community and safe accommodation across north and mid Essex. 
1. Changing Pathways and Safe Steps will deliver victim support in the community and safe accommodation across west and south Essex, Southend and Thurrock.
1. Cranstoun Services Limited will deliver perpetrator support for Greater Essex.

[bookmark: _Toc190082330][bookmark: _Toc194309805]ACL parenting Courses – supporting your children to attend and enjoy school

The LA has secured the support of the Adult Community Learning (ACL) Team to deliver newly-designed courses for parents to support their child to attend and enjoy school.   Schools and settings will be the only referral route for this early help support and should, during their discussions about attendance with parents, consider on individual cases whether a referral would be beneficial. This service can be accessed via the following link: Supporting your child to attend and enjoy school

[bookmark: _Toc190082320][bookmark: _Toc194309806]Essex police robbery prevention support 
Essex Police have produced resources to support children and young people in how to protect themselves and reduce the risk of robbery as well as information about what to do if they should be a victim. 


                  
[bookmark: _Toc190082327][bookmark: _Toc194309807]Essex children’s safegaurding board (ESCB) updates 
Within these updates you can find details of how to book onto the Stay Safe conferences, which this year focus on:  Working Together Better to improve the effectiveness of multi-agency working.
ESCB Safeguarding Updates - January 2025          ESCB Safeguarding Updates - February 2025

[bookmark: _Toc184628727][bookmark: _Toc184631652][bookmark: _Toc194309808]Effective Support for Children and Families in Essex 
Essex Safeguarding Children Board (ESCB) launched the new Effective Support for Children and Families in Essex (October 2024)  on 1 October.  This guidance replaces previous versions, so please ensure you delete old copies and refer to the new version on your website and in any documentation. 
[bookmark: Safeguarding4]
[bookmark: _Toc183093981][bookmark: _Toc184628731][bookmark: _Toc184631656][bookmark: _Toc194309809]Early Help Drop In’s 

The links to the Early Help drop in sessions have been updated to make them easier to access.  Settings can access any of the sessions and further information is available on the poster below.




[bookmark: _Toc184628733][bookmark: _Toc184631658][bookmark: _Toc194309810]TRAINING Offer
Level 3 Safeguarding Training for DSL’s in Early Years Settings 
Places can be booked via the Education Essex Online Booking System 
CHILDMINDERS – we have a date of the 28.06.25 at Barleylands – please hold the date as booking will become live shortly. 
If you unable to book onto the LEVEL 3 you require due to them being fully booked please do put yourself on the waiting list. If there is enough demand, we will look to running an extra session or opening them up to more delegates. 

	Date (9.30am – 4.00pm) 
	Venue 

	Summer term
	

	25.04.25 
	Barleylands, Billericay

	09.06.25
	Latton Bush Centre, Harlow

	20.06.25 
	Jobserve Football stadium Colchester

	28.06.25 level 3 CHILDMINDERS 
	Barleylands, Billericay



Early Years Briefings 
All briefings can be booked via Education Essex Online Booking System
	Date (9.30am –12.00pm) 
	Venue

	Summer term 
	

	02.07.25 (Mid) 
	Chelmsford Football Club

	03.07.25 (South)
	Barleylands, Billericay

	07.07.25 (West)
	Latton Bush Centre

	09.07.25 (North)
	Jobserve Stadium Colchetser

	09.07.25 (Online 6.00pm – 7.30pm)
	Teams



Other training opportunities 
All training opportunities can be booked via Education Essex Online Booking System
	Summer term 
	
	

	Safeguarding Briefing for new DSL’s and HT
	24.04.25  1.00pm to 2.00pm
	Online

	Prevent Awareness and update
	02.07.24   2.00pm to 4.00pm
	Online

	Harmful Sexual Behaviour training
	26.06.25   2.00pm to 4.00pm
	Online

	It Could Happen Here – allegations in the workforce
	27.06.25   9.30am to 1.00pm 
	In person
Venue TBC

	EY Train the Trainer level 2 
	16.07.25 10.00am to 11.00am
	Online 
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If you don't want to
talk to police - contact
Fearless online, without
giving your name, at:

www.fearless.org

Memorise or keep a

note of a parent/carer’s
phone numberin a

- separate place in case of
emergency. ,

YOU CAN HELP US

FIT'S
STOLEN.

HERE’S THREE THINGS
YOU CAN DO:

P Your phone will have
security features such as
a passcode or fingerprint/
face ID. Make sure you use
it to protect access to your
phone.

Tracker apps can help
locate your phone if

it's lost or stolen. Ask a
parent to show you how
to set one up.

Record the phone’s IMEI
number in a separate
place at home. Find this

by typing in: #0644

You'll need to give this
number to police if it's
stolen.






KEEPING YOU AND
YOUR PHONE SAFE

Getting a phone is really
exciting. You can stay in
touch with friends and find
out more about the world.

AS POLICE OFFIGERS,
OUR JOB IS TO KEEP
YOU SAFE

It’s also our job to stop people
who want to steal property
like phones, cash, earphones
and even expensive coats or
trainers. You can help us do
that by being careful where
you use your phone and
taking care of cash and other
valuable items.

......

FOURTIPS TO KEEP SAFE

» Keep your phone and
valuables out of sight and
in a safe place. Take care
when you take them out
especially near bus stops
and train stations.

Stay alert and remember
earphones/headphones
can distract you from
being aware of someone
approaching from behind
you. Thieves can approach
on mopeds, e-scooters and
pedal cycles.

Don't fight back, it's not
worth the risk when a
phone can be replaced.

Tell us if someone robs you
or tries to. It's important
you get help straight

away by dialling 999

using a friend or trusted
adult’s phone rather than
contacting police when
you get home. This gives
us the best chance to
catch the suspects, recover
stolen items and make
sure you're safe.
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2024 Essex Police Robbery Crime Prevention School Letter Final.pdf
ESSEX

POLICE

Protecting and serving Essex

Re. Preventing Street Robbery and what to do if it happens
Dear Students, Parents / Carers and Headteachers

| am writing to you in my capacity as the Force lead for Robbery. Whilst we continue
to see crime and in particular Robbery falling in Essex, we generally see a rise in
Robbery at this time of the year. | wanted to use this opportunity to raise awareness
of the potential risk and provide some crime prevention advice to help to keep young
people safe on their way to and from school.

Advice to help young people stay safe from robbery

Sharing and discussing the following crime prevention advice with young people, can
help prevent them from becoming a victim of robbery:

e Be aware of surroundings when out.

e Try to avoid using a mobile phone in public or having valuables on display.

e Smartphones in particular are attractive to thieves — a more basic mobile
phone will enable young people to stay in touch but be less of a target.

e Make a note of the phone’s 15-digit International Mobile Equipment Identity
(IMEI) number. The IMEI number can be found by dialling *#06# on the
device. This can be recorded on https://www.immobilise.com/ website; this will
help police recover it if it's ever stolen.

e Earphones can make young people more vulnerable as they are less aware of
your surroundings.

¢ Have conversations with young people about the safest route home, avoiding
shortcuts and less public places

Essex Police, PO Box 2, Headquarters, Springfield Road, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 6DA

Report non-emergency crime and anti-social behaviour online at www.essex.police.uk or ring 101
If a crime is in progress or someone is in immediate danger, always ring 999
If you have a hearing or speech impairment, use our textphone service 18000 or the 999 BSL app



https://www.immobilise.com/



e Don’t confront a thief — it’s not worth risking personal safety for possessions
that can be replaced.

What to do when a robbery happens

If a robbery happens then calling 999 straight away on a friend or trusted adult’s
phone gives police the best chance to provide an immediate response. It also gives
us the best opportunity to catch the suspects, recover stolen items and, most
importantly, ensure young people are safe. If it is not possible to report at the time,
there is also the option to report the robbery online as soon as possible via
www.essex.police.uk or by calling 101.

Report information anonymously to Fearless

Sometimes young people may feel concerned about reporting crime to the Police.
Fearless is an organisation which provides non-judgemental advice about crimes
that affect young people and they also provide a safe place for young people to give
information about crime 100% anonymously, without fear of reprisal.

Any child who has witnessed a robbery, or has information about a robbery, can
contact Fearless completely anonymously at www.fearless.orq, if they prefer to do
that rather than speak directly with the Police.

Get support after a crime

Although following crime prevention advice can help reduce the chances of being
robbed, it may still happen. It can be a frightening experience which can leave young
people feeling worried and scared afterwards.

Victim Support are an independent charity with a specialist team who help young
people cope with the impact and effects of crime, including advice and support for
witnesses who may attend court. Young people can speak to trained staff any time of
day 0808 1689 111 or via the live chat function on their website.
www.victimsupport.org.uk/children-and-young-people.

| want to reassure you that Essex is a safe place to live, work and visit, but we can
all make it even safer if we take precautionary actions.

Kind Regards

Superintendent Tim Tubbs



http://www.essex.police.uk/

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.proofpoint.com%2Fv2%2Furl%3Fu%3Dhttps-3A__eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttp-253A-252F-252Fwww.fearless.org-252F-26data-3D04-257C01-257CEmma.Orgill-2540met.police.uk-257Cf6ccfa47147546aa3a9f08d8df337d29-257Cf3ee2a7e72354d28ab42617c4c17f0c1-257C0-257C0-257C637504759517230209-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C1000-26sdata-3DjmVz2a4WQbBkCBPEqetz6k5O4MfvH1VLTrmOzGC7HTI-253D-26reserved-3D0%26d%3DDwMFAg%26c%3DeuGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM%26r%3Db6C2evsrbipBiOiN0JQ_yisxtmv1vHXch6JY_K0-Ro-37eFiw6cmdwR_l_ErYdFa%26m%3Dl9-H5vmviVnyiMHciWN88oayBlvVLHV4vp8HCeN5hXs%26s%3DTt3k5b7rEwbyn1NBJ6lHDl2Di6BcsJwZEs82DFAEa1Y%26e%3D&data=04%7C01%7CEmma.Orgill%40met.police.uk%7C0c16c7af9ca84cfc89df08d8ea0e54f4%7Cf3ee2a7e72354d28ab42617c4c17f0c1%7C0%7C0%7C637516694566565310%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=r1n3ishuukFyVIxvfU61%2BcvxXXN3uc3KVQJEdvVJ%2FaU%3D&reserved=0

http://www.victimsupport.org.uk/children-and-young-people
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“= Essex County Council

]}

Early help
drop-in
sessions

Weekly drop-in sessions -
you can attend any session

This session is designed to
give partners in Essex who
work with children, young
people & families the chance
to: discuss anonymised
cases, gain peer support, be
signposted to advice & help
to answer general questions.

North Essex drop-in session
Tuesday 15:30-16:30pm

—> Click here to join the meeting

South Essex drop-in session
Wednesday 12:30-13:30pm

i i % Click here to join the meeting
(=% H

* Team Around the Family Support Email (South) C&FPartnershipLeads@essex.gov.uk
Officer (TAFSO)

e Inclusion Partners

These sessions are supported by our
panel of subject experts from across
the children’s system including:

+ Essex Family Support Service West Essex drop-in session

Thursday 12:00-13:00pm

—> Click here to join the meeting

* Engagement Facilitators
+ SENDIASS

+ Atffendance Specialists
« Essex Youth Service

* Peabody Outreach

+ Essex Child & Family
Wellbeing Service

« DWP
« and others

Mid Essex drop-in session
Wednesday 12:00-13:05pm

Email (Mid) C&FPartnershipLeads@essex.gov.uk

These sessions DO NOT replace
work undertaken by the Children

& Families Hub as outlined in Please note that the Mid Essex has an online

. . booking system, where you are able to pre-book
Effective Support for Children a slot to present a case. Colleagues are still welcome
& Families in Essex to join the session without booking, but you won’t be

guaranteed a time to discuss your case.

DS24_8361 September 24




https://www.essex.gov.uk/adult-social-care-and-health/report-concern-about-adult-or-child/report-concern-about-child

https://www.essex.gov.uk/adult-social-care-and-health/report-concern-about-adult-or-child/report-concern-about-child

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_ZDA1YmZkMWEtMzFkYS00OGMwLWI0NzItZDU3YjE4MDc2NjYw%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522a8b4324f-155c-4215-a0f1-7ed8cc9a992f%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522d778223e-41e7-4368-825e-d45fcb366a70%2522%257d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=d12bd04e-92d7-417a-9e40-836a874a297d&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true

mailto:C%26FPartnershipLeads%40essex.gov.uk?subject=

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_Yjg0Mzc5M2MtOGYxYi00MDE4LWIzZDItNWFkYmExNWJkZmQy%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522a8b4324f-155c-4215-a0f1-7ed8cc9a992f%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522b1f8b60e-3cc5-41eb-b4ed-338346ab7ba3%2522%257d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=eee22a3a-0430-4929-8773-05a4918a3ab1&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true

mailto:C%26FPartnershipLeads%40essex.gov.uk?subject=

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_NmMxYWI1NWYtMzU3Zi00NTA5LThjNzgtZWJhNzRiODAxYmI1%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522a8b4324f-155c-4215-a0f1-7ed8cc9a992f%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522b1f8b60e-3cc5-41eb-b4ed-338346ab7ba3%2522%257d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=52ba53a2-23c0-48c7-b81c-218bcb975456&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true

mailto:C%26FPartnershipLeads%40essex.gov.uk?subject=

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_YWM4Y2NhMTMtN2Y0NC00YmU4LWJjZjgtODk3ZmVlMjY3ZGU5%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522a8b4324f-155c-4215-a0f1-7ed8cc9a992f%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522b1f8b60e-3cc5-41eb-b4ed-338346ab7ba3%2522%257d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=dc1a2cca-cd86-4a9b-a850-d8200fcbfeec&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true

mailto:C%26FPartnershipLeads%40essex.gov.uk?subject=

https://outlook.office365.com/book/MidEssexEarlyHelpdropinbookingspage@EssexCountyCouncil.onmicrosoft.com/s/Oum0g1BZmk6rlpSzt7Lyuw2

https://outlook.office365.com/book/MidEssexEarlyHelpdropinbookingspage@EssexCountyCouncil.onmicrosoft.com/s/Oum0g1BZmk6rlpSzt7Lyuw2
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